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December 8, 2020 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
We have received information today that a fifth grade teacher at Florence Rideout has tested positive for 
COVID-19.  Through contact tracing, we have determined that no teachers outside the fifth grade will need to 
quarantine. This means that the fifth grade students only will switch to remote learning from Wednesday 
December 9 through Monday December 14.  This will complete the 10-day quarantine period from the last day 
of contact as recommended by the New Hampshire Department of Public Health. 
 
All fifth grade students should quarantine from December 9 through December 14.  If any student in the fifth 
grade exhibits unexplained symptoms of COVID-19 to include: 
 
 Fever  Stomach distress  Diarrhea Chills   
 Sore throat Shortness of breath  Runny nose Fatigue 
 Headache Loss of taste or smell  Cough  Body Aches 
 
Those families should contact your health care provider and be tested. 
 
Students in grades 1-4 were not exposed to anyone who has tested positive for COVID-19.  They do not need 
to quarantine. 
 
Siblings of students in grades five can attend school as long as their fifth grades student is not exhibiting 
symptoms above that are unexplained.   
 
Students in grade 5 will be sent home with their Chromebooks today and they should be prepared to being on 
screen with their teachers at 8:05 in the morning.   
 
All buses will be hydrostatically sprayed today and FRES will get a deep cleaning during the time of closure. 
 
Information on COVID-19 can be found at the following websites: 
 
 www.nh.gov/covid19.index.htm 
 
 www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html 
 
I am sorry to have to make this decision but it is in the best interest for the safety of our staff and students.  
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Bryan K. Lane 
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